


St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 16th May 2017 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason, Penny, Trevennor.  The Clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance, and Mrs Brigitte Jones attended as a member of the public and on behalf of the Friends of Otterham School.

1. Welcome by the Chairman.  The Chairman Cllr Elson welcomed the attendees and the visitor.

2. Apologies and minutes.  There were no apologies.  The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting were accepted and signed as a true record by the Chairman. 

3. Reports to the Parish:
a) The Parish Council Chairman’s Report.  Cllr Elson reported that the council’s work had gone well during the year, including the consideration of a number of planning applications and general upkeep of the parish.  Cllr Wadey had moved away the previous year, but the vacancy was now filled by Cllr Trevennor.
b) County Councillor.  Cllr Barry Jordan was unable to attend but sent a message saying he looked forward to working with the members, and that he was already looking into road surfacing issues which had been brought to his attention. 
c) Parish organisations.  Reports were heard from the Village Hall Committee, the WI, Four Parishes magazine, and Mrs Jones reported on behalf of the Friends of Otterham School, thanking the council for their recent donation of £100.
The chairman thanked the members and Mrs Jones for their reports.

4. Consideration of parish matters not requiring prior notice.  Mrs Jones asked about the provision of bins for dog “poop scoop” bags. The clerk to make inquiries.   

5. Chairman’s closing address and thanks.  Cllr Elson thanked the attendees.  The meeting then closed at 8.05pm.











St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Annual Meeting held on Tuesday 16th May 2017 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason, Penny, Trevennor.  The Clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/176      Apologies for absence/Declaration of interest.  There were no apologies.  Members completed Declaration of Interest forms to be returned to Cornwall Council. Return of election expenses forms were also completed. 

14/177      Acceptance of Office forms.  These were signed in the presence of the clerk, who counter-signed each form.

14/178	Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman. Cllr Elson then stepped down from office.  Cllr Elson was proposed for Chairman by Cllr Penny, seconded by Cllr Mason.  There being no further nominations, voting then took place and Cllr Elson was re-elected Chairman. Cllr Langley then proposed Cllr Penny as Vice-Chairman, seconded by Cllr Mason. There being no further nominations, voting took place and Cllr Penny was elected as Vice-Chairman. 

14/179     The minutes of the meetings held on 10th January 2017 and 18th April 2017 were then signed as a true record by the Chairman.

14/180     Review of the Standing Orders.  No action necessary as this had been carried out in April.

14/181	Review of the Risk Assessment. No action necessary, as this had been carried out in April.

14/182     General matters relating to planning.  Nothing to report.

14/183     Finance.
a) Annual financial statement to 31st March 2017.  The clerk showed the final cash spreadsheet for 31st March and the budget for 2017-18.  She also showed a cashbook spreadsheet for 16th May. 
b) Adoption of the financial statement. Cllr Penny proposed adoption of the financial statement, seconded by Cllr Trevennor and agreed.
c) [bookmark: _GoBack]Audit.  The internal audit was shown.  One or two minor points had been commented on, but the overall report was good.  The adoption of the audit was proposed by the chairman Cllr Elson, seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed nem con.  
d) Authorisation of payments due to date. The following cheques were issued and signed by Cllrs Elson and Mason: ch 100353 for £68.55 payment to Aalgaard-Renshaw for carrying out the internal audit; ch 100354 for £169.34 for the CALC membership subscription, ch 100355 for £71.26 to the clerk for hours worked.  Cllr Elson proposed that Cllrs Penny and Trevennor should arrange to become signatories for the bank account as soon as convenient, which was agreed.
  
14/184     Correspondence was then received, including opportunities for planning training and a letter on the possibility of obtaining national park status for the Cornwall AONB.

14/185     Reports.   As received at the Parish Meeting. 
 
14/186     Notice of Parish events, items for inclusion on future agenda and exchanges of information relevant to the Parish.  Cllr Langley reported that the Garden Club were holding a spring plant sale on the next Saturday.  There had been a complaint of a hedge removed at Tresparrett Posts; Cllr Langley to advise the complainant to contact the Planning Authority.
 
Date of next meeting to be arranged by Chairman and Clerk 
The meeting closed at 9.20pm. 
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